South Bersted CE Primary School

Church Lane Bognor Regis West Sussex PO22 9PZ

Tel: 01243 821678 office@southbersted.co.uk www.southbersted.co.uk



Headteacher: Mr Noel Goodwin

14th July 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

Annual Reports

I am proud to present your child's Annual Report. As a school, we recognise the hard work of parents, carers and pupils over the academic year. Our pupils have responded to the challenges of the academic year with resilience and determination and I am incredibly proud of each child's attitude towards their learning.

Your child's annual report is intended to give you a brief overview of what your child has been taught and how well they are progressing. Your child's report also includes their reflections on the year including what they are proud of and areas that they would also like to improve on.

Attendance:

In recognition of the impact of Coronavirus (COVID-19) on a pupil's possible attendance, your child's attendance figure (for the period 8th March to 25th June) is included in your child's report. If your child has isolated before a positive case due to COVID -19, this does not impact their attendance figure over this time.

Attainment:

Some children's attainment will have been impacted due to the pandemic as they have missed some learning over the past 18 months. As a school, we continue to track gaps to support all in having the very best start to their education. Since the pupils' return to school in September, we have prioritised key areas of learning focusing on recovery objectives.

Following the cancellation of the 2020/21 national curriculum assessments, the Department for Education (DfE) has laid regulations to remove the requirement to report the outcomes of Key Stages 1 and 2 tests or Teacher Assessments in this year's reports. These regulations also remove the requirement to include comparative information about the attainment of pupils of the same age in the school or nationally for this year's reports.

For this year's reports, your child's attainment is based on their internal Summer Term assessments.

















Next Steps:

Your child's report also contains next step targets in reading, writing and mathematics. These targets show where you can continue to support at home.

In addition to these targets, your child will also have access to a 'Key Concepts' grid over the summer holiday which provides a list of suggested activities based on their curriculum. Concept Grids will be posted on Class Dojo by **Monday 19**th **July**.

Discussing your child's report:

During the final week of the term, parents and carers are invited to discuss their child's report with their class teacher. If you would like to make a telephone appointment, this can be done via ParentMail (Parents Evenings). The bookings are now live in ParentMail.

Parent and Pupil Feedback:

Please confirm receipt of your child's annual report using the following link, by **Tuesday 20th July**:

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LEtGuYjS6I-BMqHpvfed6KjWlnsBBF 9ttkmEvtzY7U/edit

Yours sincerely

Mr Noel Goodwin

Headteacher















